

April 13, 2020

The Honorable Chad F. Wolf Acting Secretary of Homeland Security Washington, DC 20528

The Honorable Mark A. Morgan Acting Commissioner U.S. Customs and Border Protection 1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20229

Dear Acting Secretary Wolf and Acting Commissioner Morgan:

We, the undersigned presidents of NTEU chapters around the country, are urging you to reinstate the temporary weather and safety leave schedules established at CBP ports of entry along the northern and southern borders.

The adjusted schedules, tailored to meet the needs of port employees and port officials during a deadly pandemic, were a smart, common sense step to help protect the health and safety of all CBP employees, our families and the general public.

We strongly disagree with the decision to abruptly cancel these local work schedules while the threat of COVID-19 persists and public health officials at every level of government are urging people to shelter at home as much as possible to help stop the spread. Many of us have coworkers who have tested positive for COVID-19. And it is now an accepted fact that asymptomatic employees can infect others. Reducing the weekly hours of each employee at the port means safer distancing between employees and reduces the frequency of interactions between employees and with the traveling public. That reduces the potential for the transmission of the virus.

As you know, the global health crisis and travel restrictions at our borders have greatly reduced traffic volumes at our ports, which allowed local NTEU leaders and port officials to shorten work weeks without disrupting port operations. The cooperation that led to the adjusted schedules was a model of how our federal government can operate with efficiency and effectiveness when labor and management work together.

And to be clear, officers on weather and safety leave were not on vacation. They were on call, and subject to be recalled to the port whenever needed. In addition, there was an underlying understanding that overtime would not be assigned when the assignment could be performed by an employee on weather and safety leave.

Granting employees paid administrative leave was a strong sign that CBP management valued the frontline workforce and placed their health and safety as a top priority. Rescinding the schedules has, unfortunately, squandered that goodwill.

The stated purpose for rescinding the schedules was to provide support to Border Patrol. We are always willing to support our colleagues at Border Patrol, but we have seen no evidence that additional support is needed. In fact, many of us have been told by our Border Patrol colleagues that none is needed. Efforts to manufacture that need will be seen for what it is by employees and will only further promote distrust and undermine morale.

Together, we represent tens of thousands of frontline CBP OFO employees, and we ask you to immediately restore the ability of local ports to create work schedules that will help limit the spread of coronavirus while keeping our nation's ports of entry open in the long term for business that is essential to our economy.

## Sincerely,

Andrew Langreich	Ricardo Munoz	Dale Symington	Daniel Nieto
President, Chapter 101	President, Chapter 140	President, Chapter 157	President, Chapter 174
Sandra De Jesus	Alan D. Mulherin	Kenneth Scudder	Daniel J. Downing, Jr. President, Chapter 176
President, Chapter 103	President, Chapter 141	President, Chapter 159	
Jorge M. LLanos	Michael D. McAllister	Dr. Donald H. Cadriel	Ignacio Ros
President, Chapter 105	Acting President, Chapter 142	President, Chapter 160	President, Chapter 177
Bill Brown	Herbert John Monahan	Juan Cosme	Miguel Flores
President, Chapter 110	President, Chapter 143	Preident, Chapter 161	President, Chapter 178
Alfredia Clyde	Ricardo Guerra	Marcus Cervantes	Glenn Agarma
President, Chapter 111	President, Chapter 145	President, Chapter 163	President, Chatper 181
Patricia Cramer	David Atkinson	Sean Albright	John Marturano
President, Chapter 116	President, Chapter 149	President, Chapter 164	President, Chapter 183
Vincent A. Salgado	Eric T. Clough	Anand Ram Muni	Joseph A. LaLonde
President, Chapter 123	Acting President, Chapter 149	President, Chapter 165	President, Chapter 187
JoHann Cristian Garcia	Nicole Byram	Ed Templeton	Hiram Gonzalez
President, Chapter 128	President, Chapter 150	President, Chapter 166	President, Chapter 188
Melissa Otero	Kenneth K. Kidder	Jennifer Fagerman	Rendell Thomas
President, Chapter 132	President, Chapter 151	President, Chapter 167	President, Chapter 189
Sarah Young	Tracy N. Borowiak	Quentin Alleman	Felicia John
President, Chapter 133	President, Chapter 152	President, Chapter 168	President, Chapter 200
Nelson Perez	Lakhwinder Singh	James Mazurek	Leander McCall III
President, Chapter 136	President, Chapter 153	President, Chapter 170	President, Chapter 203
Jera L. Honda	Paul Kwiatkowski	Abdiel Crespo	Blake Thomas
President, Chapter 137	President, Chapter 154	President, Chapter 171	President, Chapter 231
Jamey A. Goheens	Heidi Tien	Carmin Cappetto	Dischone Y. Hosey
President, Chapter 138	President, Chapter155	President, Chapter 172	President, Chapter 246
Richard A. Toellner	Jason Lunceford	Robert Holland	Angela Rachal
President, Chapter 139	President, Chapter 156	President, Chapter 173	President, Chapter 278